TOCKENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON
Tuesday 9th April 2019
Present Councillor D Kirby (Chairman), Cllr T Madgwick, Cllr G Cowling,
Also Present, Wiltshire Councillor Allison Bucknell 
NOTICE OF MEETING – Public Notice of the meeting is given in accordance with Schedule 12, para 10 (2) of the Local Government Act 1972.

ANNUAL PARISH MINUTES
13/19.
Apologies for absence: Apologies from Clerk, Cllr S Still, Cllr A Carpenter

14/19.
To approve Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 4th April 2018
The Council received, approved and signed as a true record the Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held 3rd April 2018 Cllr Geoff Cowling proposed, Cllr D Kirby seconded and RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY
15/19.
Chairman’s Report

The Chairman raised the following points: -

Martin Marmoy stood down, Tracy Madgwick and Anita Lewis now Cllrs. Now at full strength. Thanks to Martin for his time on committee. Officially welcomed both of the new Councillors.

Planning applications: Updates were received on the following:

Binall Stables, application to change to a domestic dwelling but may not be implementable. 
Wiltshire Cllr A Bucknell to look into further and advise the Council.  
Village Storage Unit, is now fully approved. 
Barbel sign application has been withdrawn. Current planning application for Old Rectory.

Highways: Parish Council has a major input into this. Consistently reporting to Wiltshire CC, encouraged to use the app as well as reporting.
 One major achievement is getting Substantive Highways Scheme on the A3102.

Anyone can report an issue to WCC either through website or the App.
The full report will be attached to these Minutes and also viewable from the Website.
 Parish Council’s Accounts and Budget 2019-2020 – to receive a copy of budget

Copies of the agreed budget for the forthcoming financial year were circulated.
Noticeable expenditure highlighted and noted to be n – clerk’s salary and PAYE, Community First Insurance, Play Area maintenance (including fencing which crept in at the beginning of year), lawn mower service and maintenance, PC website and .gov domain email addresses,
 Neighbourhood Plan printing costs, signs for Greenway, No Parking and Play Area, Village flowers. 

Expected expenditure for coming year – 

•
£3,850 for Storage Unit (which will come from bank excess) 

•
£1,500 towards Substantive Highways Scheme

•
Notice-board repairs
Precept raised to £7k so that we can increase the Reserves currently holding for new Play Equipment and Community-Led Plan projects (basically anything needed for the village).
16/19.    Reports from Parish Council Sub Groups and Committees

· Play Area – Update was received from Cllr G Cowling. Now needs professional maintenance. Thanks to Kevin Carter for his support in this. It is well used. People from outside the village use it. Thanked grasscutters who do a sterling job. Mower will need replacing in time. Chair thanked Ed Edgell who cuts area at end of Orchard Lane every year and does a great job.
· Neighbourhood Plan – Stuart Richardson

Jumped through most of the hoops. Draft plan sent out October/November last year to residents. 12 returns received. All supported plan. 5 Agencies responded. WCC responded at length on elements not recorded correctly. Stuart spent a long-time cross referencing to meet WCC demands. The document is nearly ready to go to WCC. Next stage is an independent examiner review and then formal consultation by Wiltshire Council. Final stage is a referendum. If 50% of those who respond to referendum say yes, then plan is “live” and has legal standing.

Chair thanked Stuart Richardson for the significant work he has undertaken to do this work on behalf of the parish.
17/19.    Reports from Local Organisations, if any.
Update from PCC – Mandy Cook

Regular services continue. Attendance is static. This year Electoral Register has been updated. Register has remained steady compared to other parishes in the area. Busy Bees meets fortnightly and thrives. Had to have a new boiler and asbestos was found and needed to be removed. 

Update from Village Hall Committee – John Gough

Finances are healthy. Thriving hub of community. New members have joined the Committee. Try to hold an event once every two months. Thanked bar volunteers who open bar up every Saturday night. 

Roof is over 30 years old so will need replacing at some point.

Looking at getting a better ramp as need better wheelchair access

Cllr Alison Bucknall stated that Trotting Horse now converted to residential use. Village Hall may wish to advertise bar opening times more widely to the surrounding villages.

Village Fair Committee - 
This year’s Tockenham Village Fair is progressing at a pace and the chosen theme is traditional. The chosen charity this year is the local charity for Great Western Hospital called Brighter Futures which is raising money for a radiotherapy centre in Swindon. The fair date is Saturday, 22 June 2019 and the committee is working hard to make this another great event for the village.  

The full reports are attached to these Minutes and also viewable from the Website.
The full report will be attached to these Minutes and also viewable from the Website.

18/19.    Report from Wiltshire Council representative
Wiltshire Councillor Allison Bucknell was in attendance at the meeting. WCC struggling with budgets due to expenditure on vulnerable people which is a growing number of people.  The council has received £8m extra for Highways works for pavement and potholes. Precept was increased this year. Wiltshire does not have a university so young people go away and tend not to come back so don’t have graduates leaving university to get into their first roles. It is also an expensive area to live and we are rural and quite dispersed as a county.  Alison has been Chair of the WCC for the last two years and enjoyed it.

Salisbury poisoning has drained a lot of WCC resources and causes some resentment from those areas in the north of the county. Area Boards are still working well.

Alison thanked Stuart and Diana for their work on the Local Plan. And for the parish council for being an easy parish to work with. WCC are looking at boundary changes for the County which may have some very small impact on the parish.
19/19.    Public Questions and General Discussion of Parish Issues
Someone unable to attend the meeting asked what can be done to discourage speeding in the village. We had a metro count in Feb 19. The average speed was 28 miles per hour in a 30 mile are so no further action will be taken by WCC.

Signage has been suggested at edge of the village but there is already a sign indicating the speed. 

More discussion on this subject will take place at the Parish Council Meeting on May 7th.
Meeting closed at 9.00 pm
